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Welcome back to this half term. All children have settled back into a very busy half term and have worked 
incredibly hard right across the school this week.  
 
We had a full day behaviour audit in school this week. Our auditor observed in lessons throughout the full day, 
observed children at playtime and lunch time and spoke with children about how they feel whilst in school. We 
received some very positive feedback.  
 

- The school is very calm 
- Staff have lovely relationships with children 
- Interactions between staff and children are positive  
- Transitions in lessons and around school are smooth  
- Behaviour was good at both play time and lunch time and no negative behaviours were observed.  
- Children said they could see the difference in the improvements of the school 

 
Although all children were following the rules and behaving well, we are going to make our school rules more 
visible around the school and our star of the week certificates are going to be linked to our school rules and 
school values. If as parents, you can think of any ways in which we can improve our school even further, please 
do let us know. We welcome any feedback.  
 
This week, our year 4 and 5 children took part in a dodgeball competition and for the first time our children 
were asked to lead the competition. They represented the school exceptionally well and followed the rules of 
dodgeball and led the competition. We are so proud!  
 
Thursday was a fabulous day in school. All children and staff came dressed in their Pyjamas with blankets and 
teddy bears ready to enjoy a day of storytelling across the school for World Book Day. Thank you to all the 
parents who joined us for hot chocolate and storytelling at the end of the day. Our children thoroughly enjoyed 
their day and enjoyed sharing stories with their peers.  
 
Finally, I would like to welcome our new children to Frodsham Academy. We have 5 new children that joined us 
on Monday and have had a fantastic first week with us and completed their first challenge of making LOTS of 
friends. Also, welcome to Mrs Wainright our new early years apprentice, we hope she will be very happy at 
Frodsham Academy.  
 
Have a great week 
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 
 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day.  
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Learning this week… 
We have had a lovely first week back in school and have been very busy preparing for Spring. After reading 
'Oliver's Vegetables', we looked at what we needed to do to plant our own. The children had a look through the 
variety of seed packets and selected which ones to plant. We must water them each week and will keep you 
updated on their progress. Fingers crossed! In Maths, Nursery have been recognising numerals to 5, whilst 
Reception have been learning their number bonds to 5. We have also enjoyed World Book Day, particularly 
coming into school in our pyjamas for our bed time story theme. The children shared books with their friends 
from Years 3 and 4, had a hot chocolate and snuggled under blankets to listen to the stories. We have also 
welcomed Mrs. Wainwright to our EYFS team, she will be working in class with the children each morning. Please 
make her feel welcome when you see her. 
Miss Curtis  
Snowy Owls have had a fantastic first week back! On Monday we found a mysterious creature and lots of clues on 
our playground and have been writing all about it this week. We have started our new maths topic on money and 
children have been having fun exploring different coins and making different amounts. In Science we have been 
thinking about how we can group materials we have been learning about into natural and man-made. The 
children explored what this means and started to think about where materials come from. Yesterday we had an 
exciting day for World Book Day with children bringing in their favourite stories, blankets and teddies for our 
'bedtime stories' theme. We enjoyed sharing stories with Year 5 and 6 and our parents at the end of the day too. 
Well done everyone! Keep up the hard work!  
 Miss Sands  
Hawk Owls have had a great first week back. They have started looking at their new vehicle text 'Into the Forest' 
and they have linked this to popular fairy tales. The children are excited to write their own lost narrative so watch 
out on Twitter for more updates. In maths we have continued with multiplication and have been using different 
methods for multiplying single digits by two or three digit numbers. The highlight of the week has to be World 
Book Day! The children had an amazing day in their pjs, and they worked so hard in maths and English I think pjs 
should be worn more often! In the afternoon, the children read with EYFS children, listened to some audiobooks, 
and completed some book related challenges and quizzes. Year 3 also created some of their own audiobooks 
using iMovie and these will be made into QR codes so EYFS can listen to some stories read by the children.  
. Mrs Price  
Year 5 and 6 have had a lovely first week back in school, and have enjoyed welcoming our new classmate, Miley, 
into our group. We have also welcomed Year 1 and 2 into our classroom to share stories for World Book Day; all 
of the children thoroughly enjoyed reading books together. I think some of our Year 5 and 6 children are budding 
primary school teachers! We also enjoyed working in teams with Year 3 and 4 to complete a book quiz, including a 
book emoji challenge. In English we were very fortunate to have a visiting author in class on Monday afternoon, 
delivering a writing workshop as part of the Weaver Words festival. The children enjoyed meeting him and 
especially liked his rapping and singing! We have been reading a fantastic story called 'The wolves in the walls.' 
and have used it to extend our descriptive writing. In Maths we have started a topic on fractions and have shown 
a really good understanding of equivalent fractions. In RE, we have been looking at ways in which we can support 
each other if we are struggling. Music this week introduced us to an orchestral piece called 'Peter and the Wolf' by 
Prokofiev, and challenged us to guess different musical instruments and characters.  In PE we learned the rules of 
dodgeball, ready for the festival on Thursday. A super week back after half term, well done everyone.  
Mrs Hayes 

This week tawny owls have begun opening our eyes to the world of science. We have explored  a variety of 
space, plants, and magnets. The younger children have enjoyed exploring the magnets and have begun to 
show brilliant understanding of what types of materials are magnetic, through trial and error. We spent time 
sketching some daffodils this week in art, we produced some beautiful artwork and started to think about the 
different parts of a plant, so we dissected one to see! We were then able to label each part of the plant.  

 
In music, we have enjoyed learning songs all about the planets in space as well as our music lessons with the 
djembe drums.  

Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

This week’s school attendance is: 95%  
Overall school attendance for full Year 92.49%  
Class attendance  
 
Reception: 95.7 
Year 1: 94.5%  
Year 2:  94.8%  
Year 3: 100%- Winning class 
Year 4: 91.7% 
Year 5: 95.3% 
Year 6: 91% 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

Birthdays this week  
Owen (5)  Izzy (7)  Luke (11) Hosea (6) Casey ( 9)  

 
 
 

Nursery: Logan 
Reception: Amelia-Jayde 
Year 1: Evie-May 
Year 2: Rowan 
Year 3: Vinnie 
Year 4: Lilo 
Year 5: Rocco 
Year 6: Miley 
RP:  Prraveesh 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Isla-May 
Reception: Jaxon 

Year 1: Roary  
Year 2: Aria 
Year 3: Ruby 
Year 4: Jacob 

Year 5: Jayden 
Year 6: Kasey-Leigh 

RP: Eva 

A little reminder that 
holidays in term time will 

not be authorised.  
 

Please check holiday 
dates on the website to 
ensure holidays coincide 

with school holidays 
there are 12 weeks 
holiday each year.  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Thursday March 2nd  World Book Day- Bedtime stories Pyjamas and dressing 
gowns 

Thursday 9th March  Y1 Mini Kickers competition  
Friday 24th March  KS2 cross country event at Delamere Forest  
Wednesday 29th March  LKS2 Rackets festival  
Friday 31st March  School closes for Easter for two weeks 
Monday 17th April  Return to school  
Monday 24th April  SEND coffee morning  
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